ALFONSE M. D'AMATO Presiding Supervisor

JAMES D. BENNETT Supervisor



DR. CAROL LUCAS A.C.S.W., F.R.S.H. Commissioner

TOWN OF HEMPSTEAD DEPARTMENT OF SERVICES FOR THE AGING 200 No. Franklin St., Hempstead, N.Y. 11550 Telephone 516/485-8100

September 15, 1980

Mrs. Jeanne Schimmel 174 Kingston Blvd. Island Park, N.Y. 11558

Dear Jeanne:

I was delighted to receive in the mail a copy of the September issue of HOMESEWING TRADE NEWS, which included a beautiful article describing your work with seniors.

In your interview with the reporter, you explained so well what home sewing can do for the morale of your students. You made it clear that your classes are meant not only to teach, but to give the seniors a stimulating outlook and a sense of self satisfaction and confidence. You have really captured the philosophy of what senior life can and should be.

We are proud to have you as one of the specialists in this Department, and we hope you'll continue this fine work for many years to come.

Sincerely,

Geraldine McGann, Deputy Commissioner Department of Services for the Aging GM:ds